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  Members Present: Glenn French 

     Deirdre O’Connor 

     Dilip Jain 

     Jamie Terry, Board of Health Agent 

 

 

The Board of Health met on Tuesday, February 8, 2011 in the Selectmen’s Meeting 

Room of the Northborough Town offices. The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by 

Chairman Glenn French. The minutes from the December 14, 2010 meeting were 

approved as amended. 

 

Ms. Terry informed the Board of an active housing complaint that she has been working 

on since December. Currently there is a tenant living in the apartment located at 8 Allen 

Court who is being evicted and Ms. Terry has issued an order letter to the owner of the 

property which specifically states that all items must be corrected prior to re-occupancy.  

 

Ms. Terry and the Board discussed recent food inspections and no outstanding issues 

were reported.  

 

Ms. Terry informed the Board that Mr. Szeto completed the training for all employees of 

the Great Wall and the two individuals required to complete a ServSafe class have done 

so however we are still waiting on their results to be forwarded to the office.   

 

Ms. Terry and the Board completed the final review of the proposed changes to the 

Northborough Rules & Regulations for Subsurface Sewage Disposal Systems. Chairman 

Glenn French made a motion to adopt the Northborough Rules & Regulations for 

Subsurface Sewage Disposal Systems as amended on February 8, 2011, Deirdre 

O’Connor seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous.  

 

Ms. Terry and the Board discussed the current regionalization efforts that are being 

explored in order to improve the levels of service. Ms. Terry informed the Board that 

currently the following towns Worcester, Shrewsbury, Holden, West Boylston, Boylston, 

Millbury, Auburn, Northboro, Leicester and Grafton are working with a consultant to see 

if this is a valuable option. Ms. Terry informed the Board that at this time she is seeking 

the Boards approval to participate in the 6 month planning portion of the grant 

application for regionalization efforts so that informed decisions can be made. Chairman 

 



Glenn French made a motion to approve the grant application for planning purposes only 

at this time, Dilip Jain seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous.  

 

The next Board of Health meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, March 8, 2011, at 6:00 PM.   

 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:35 PM 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Sarah Jean 

 


